ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22, 2016
22ND DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on June 22, 2016 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present. Presiding Commissioner Pickens attended a
Northeast Regional Planning meeting in the afternoon.

At 1:30 p.m., the Commission met with Adair County Sheriff, Robert Hardwick, and Operations
Section Chief, Bill King, for a fuel bid opening for the Sheriff’s Department. One bid was
received from MFA Oil Company. It was opened and read aloud by Commissioner Thompson.
MFA Oil would furnish top Tier gasoline of 87 or 89 or E85 gasoline at 3 cents under pump
price and Boss Premium diesel at 4 cents under pump price at the pump.

As only one bid was submitted, Commissioner Thompson moved to accept MFA Qil’s bid to
furnish fuel to the Sheriff’s Department. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion. The
contract period is July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017.

Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop, stated that when the bid was dropped off by Tim Findling in
the Clerk’s Office he stated that MFA was in the process of updating the pumps purchased from
Brownfield Oil. Once this is accomplished, the Sheriff’s Department would have the option of
fueling up in Kirksville as well as the bulk plant outside of town.

At 2:00 p.m., the Commission met with Pat Williams, Court Services Administrator for the
Juvenile Justice Center. Mr. Williams wanted to present options to the proposal given to him by
the Commission to purchase the vehicles and trailers currently used by the Juvenile Center but
owned by the County.

Mr. Williams stated that Judge Steele was on board with the idea of purchasing the fleet. He
again mentioned the five year plan he was putting together to replace the vehicles being used at

the Juvenile Center. They will be reducing the fleet to 8 vehicles instead of the current fleet of
10.

As he mentioned at the previous meeting on June 13, 2016, the Juvenile Center does not want
to purchase the fleet for the Kelly Blue Book value provided by the Commission. They do,
however, want to purchase part of the fleet at trade-in values as provided by Kirksville Motors.
A plan was presented to the Commission for review indicating which vehicles they would want
to purchase. Mr. Williams stated that the fiscal year for the State of Missouri begins July 1 and
was hoping this situation could be resolved by the beginning of their new year.

The Commission will review the information and get back to Mr. Williams the beginning of next
week.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.
The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on June 22, 2016.
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